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“est. 1871” 

 

BAPTISM  
 

Scheduled every Sunday at 
1:15pm. Baptism preparation class 

is required. Call 636-240-3721  
ext 235 to register. 

 
CHRISTIAN MARRIAGE 

 

Those preparing for marriage 
should contact the parish office six 
months in advance. One party 
must be a registered member of 
Assumption and living an active, 
practicing Catholic life. Contact 
Angie at the Parish Office, xt 235. 

 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

 

Please call the Parish Office 
636-240-3721 

RITE of CHRISTIAN  
INITIATION of ADULTS 

 

(RCIA) Process through which 
adults are initiated into the Cath-
olic Church by Baptism or Pro-
fession of Faith.  For more infor-
mation, call Missy Lowrey 314-
630-3983. 

FUNERALS 
 

Please call the Parish Office 
636-240-3721 

CONFIRMATION 
 

Preparation begins in  
September for all stu-
dents who are entering 
8th grade.  Please con-
tact Ann Marie Quan at  
636-240-1020 for more 
information.   

FIRST COMMUNION 
 

Preparation begins in  
September for all stu-
dents who are entering 
2nd grade.  Please con-
tact Ann Marie Quan at 
636-240-1020.   

 

 May you find Christ here . . . May you bring Christ to the World.   

 

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

RITE of CONFESSION 

 

Weekdays 7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Saturdays 4:00 - 4:45pm Church 
Or by appointment 

November 29, 2020 

Sacraments/Other Information 

December 6, 2020 
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403 N. Main St. O’Fallon, 
MO 63366 
www.assumptionbvm.org  

Assumption Staff 
636.240.3721   Ext: 

 

Pastor 
242 Rev. Nick Kastenholz 
nicholaskastenholz@archstl.org 
 

 

Senior Associate Pastor 
226 Msgr. William Mc Cumber 
wmccumber@archstl.org  
 

Associate Pastor 
239 Rev. Patrick Russell 
patrickprussell@archstl.org 
 
 

Deacons 
Dcn. Fred Volansky 
Dcn. Bill Walbridge (Retired) 
Dcn. Richard Tadlock 
   deaconrichard@charter.net 
 
 

Parish Manager 
225 Mark Vogt 
mvogt.abvm@gmail.com  
 
 

Director of Stewardship &   
Liturgy 
247 Jeannette Hamann 
abvmjeannette@yahoo.com 
 
 

Parish Secretary 
221 Peggy Brewer 
Bulletin Announcements: 
peggy.assumption@yahoo.com 
(by Tuesdays at 9:00am) 
 

 

Bookkeeper 
234 Mary Knapp 
 

Director of Religious  
Education and PSR Director 
328 Anne Marie Quan  
636.240.1020  
 

 

Baptism/Wedding Coordinator 
235  Angie Gloriod 
 

Director of Youth Ministry 
243 Becky Whitaker 
becky.assumptionlt@gmail.com 
 

Coordinator of Music Ministry 
240 Mark Sacco 
msacco.assumption@gmail.com 
 

 

Parish Day School/Preschool 
Principal: Dr. Patricia Hensley 
636.240.4474 
 

Child Safety Coordinator  
Lynn Crews  314-578-0741 
lynn.assumption@gmail.com 
 
 
 

Sunday Pre School 
Denise Hoehne 314.954.3192 

 

Parish Council 
abvmparishcouncil@gmail.com 

 

School Board 
abvmschoolboard@gmail.com 

Hello and Happy St. Nick’s Day, 
 

 During Advent, as we prepare for Christmas ourselves, it 
also provides the opportunity to share our faith with others.  
One feast day that occurs during Advent, although not 
strictly a part of Advent but I think most people can make a connection between 
it and preparing for Christmas, is St. Nick’s Day (Dec. 6th).  Different cultures 
have different practices for St. Nick’s Day and I will talk about them another 
time, but I got into my own practice beginning with grade school. 
 Since my birthday was never during the school year I never got to bring in a 
treat to my class on my birthday like most of the other kids.  But starting as early 
as I can remember, my mother had me bring in cookies on my feast day, St. 
Nick’s Day, for my class.  I don’t know if this was already in 1st and 2nd grade, 
when I was in a public school, or only starting in 3rd grade when I was first in 
Catholic schools, but everyone in my classes knew it was St. Nick’s Day. 
 When I was in college my junior year I was no longer living in dorms and nor-
mally had lunch at the student union building with some friends, and since I now 
had my own kitchen in my apartment I decided I would make cookies for St. 
Nick’s Day and share them with my friends.  Many of them had some traditions 
in their family, either from religious or ethnic backgrounds, but some had never 
heard of it.  It was an opportunity to share traditions and also the history of St. 
Nicholas, Bishop of Myra. 
 Doing this in college was one thing, but then when I graduated and started 
working at McDonnell Douglas I decided to continue doing it.  Most places peo-
ple work there is at least a break or coffee area where people will bring in food at 
times, so I brought in some St. Nick’s Day cookies.  This was a bit larger and 
more diverse backgrounds then my friends from college, and more non-
Chrisitans, providing many more opportunities to share the history of St. Nicho-
las.  And as long as they got a cookie, no one seemed to ever take offense.  One 
fellow engineer I worked with, married a Catholic woman a few years later, and 
they named their first child Nicholas.  Previously he had no clue about St. Nick’s 
Day but he checked with me before it came around that first year because he 
knew he wanted to celebrate it for his son in some way, and he knew he would 
score a few points with his wife that he knew about St. Nicholas. 
 When I entered the seminary I decided I would continue this tradition and the 
cooks who ran the kitchen were more than happy to let me use the ovens. Since 
I’ve been ordained if you come to the parish offices on St. Nick’s Day you will 
find some cookies and you are invited to have one, this 
year I guess I will have them out on the 7th since St. Nick’s 
Day is today, a Sunday.  Not exactly the greatest, most con-
vincing form of evangelization, but one of the many simple 
opportunities we have of living and sharing our faith with 
those around us, and who will turn down a cookie?  
Thanks Mom. 
 
 

Peace,    
Fr. Nick 



December 6, 2020 

Now Hiring: Social Media Position ~  Assumption Parish is seeking a part-time social media 
employee.  Responsibilities will include monitoring and responding to communications posted in public portals (website, 
general email, Facebook, Instagram, etc.), as well as creating social media content and sending e-mail blasts us-
ing ‘Constant Contact’.     Requires strong communication skills, attention to detail, experience with organizational so-
cial media and knowledge of Catholic teachings and practices.  If you are interested, please send a cover letter and re-
sume to mvogt.abvm@gmail.com. 

 

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

“…living the 
truth in love, 

we should 
grow in every 

way into 
Him…from 
whom the 

whole body, 
held and 

joined      
together by 

every        
supporting      
ligament 

brings about 
the body’s 
growth and 
builds itself 

in love.”  

- Ephesians   
4:15-16 

 

 
 

 
 

Please pray for the  
repose of the soul of: 

 
 

Glen Obrecht                                     
Brother of Dottie Schulte 

Robert Thomas, Sr. 
Father of Rob Thomas 

 
Mark Stelzer                                     

Husband of Judy Stelzer 

Parish Office Volunteers Needed!!  Volunteer hours are varied and flexible.  We have imple-
mented safety measures for your peace of mind and are looking for friendly, caring and reliable peo-
ple who can help us out.  If interested, please call Angie at 636-240-3721 ext. 235 for information.  

PREVENT AND PROTECT UPDATE: 

As of December 31st, 2020 the old Virtus system used to show Compliance will be eliminated and Archdiocese Safe Environ-
ment program will be using the Prevent and Protect system only.  To all those who work or volunteer here at Assumption 
Parish, you must be registered into this new Prevent and Protect system by December 31st in order to still be in Compliance 
with the Archdiocese.   This is MANDATORY . You can go to our website; www.assumptionbvm.org, go to Quick Links, 
scroll down to the Safe Environment link, this link will take you to my link where you will find  
directions on how to register.   If you have started this registration but have NOT received your  CERTIFICATE OF COM-
PLETION, that means you are not in Compliance with the Archdiocese,  so please go back into your  P/P account and 
double check your requirement checklist to see what needs to be completed and submitted. If you have any questions or you 
are not sure of your status, please contact Lynn Crews at: 314-578-0741 or lynn.assumption@gmail.com . 

 
The Family of LaVerne Schneider would like to give 
special thanks to all who supported the beautiful Cele-
bration of life for our Mom on November 18 and laid to 
rest on November 21.  It was very comforting to hear all 
of Mom’s favorite songs sung and played so elegantly, 
and the homily was heartfelt and inspirational. 
 

A special thanks to Msgr. McCumber, Deacon Fred, 
Cathy Pescarino, Mark Sacco, Peggy Brewer, Larry 
Groeblinghoff, Lucy Wood, and Lynn Crews. 

Golf Cart Ministry 
 

We are excited to announce that our Golf 
Cart will be offering services again NOW! 
We are taking the proper precautions and 
safety measures to ensure your safety. 
Please know that masks will be required by 
our drives and our riders and the golf cart 
will be sanitized between each transporta-
tion. Our drivers are excited to be with you 
and assist you again! Thank you for your 
continued patience as we work through the 
restrictions of Covid-19 as a parish family.   

 
 

 
If you missed out on this amazing evening with 
Missy, please know that we have it featured on 
our Facebook and YouTube page! You can still 
view it at your leisure!! Please visit Assump-
tion’s Facebook page or YouTube page (click on 
the “live stream” icon and you will be brought to 
our You Tube page) and watch her wonderful 
presentation today, you’ll be glad you did! Also, 
if you want to purchase “Jesus 365” that Missy 
mentioned as part of her talk, please go to ama-
zon.com or call Missy Lowrey at 314-630-3983, 
to purchase your own copy. 
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Society of St. Vincent De Paul needs your help this Christmas!! 
 Neighbors In Need Give Away is December 12th!  

 

Our urgent focus at this time is toys, wrapping paper  
and we can always use gift cards for the clients  

for food and gas assistance.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our SVDP is again sponsoring a Christmas program for our neighbors in need and our homeless clients 
that will take place on December 12th. We all know that 2020 has been a difficult year for every-
one.  So, please know that all donations of any kind will be GREATLY APPRECIATED.  If you are not 
attending Mass in person but would like to help, we can assist you online, by phone, or we will pick up 
any donations as well.   
 
  

Our toy donations from the fire department will be way down this year 
due to Covid, and although we have been getting great donations for 
stock the house, we are concerned about TOY donations (which has never 
been an issue in the past), any toy donations would be greatly appreciat-
ed.  They can be left in the donation bin or we can do a no-contact pick up 
if you would like, please just call Tammy Young at 314-603-2395.   
  

 

ALSO COLLECTING any new or used wrapping paper and/or wrapping supplies 
that you would like to clear out.  We try to give our families some ‘wrapping sup-

plies’ for their family’s gifts.  
  

PLEASE KNOW…. We truly appreciate our parish family and the amazing kindness and generosi-
ty shown every year for our Neighbors Inn Need!  

 

 
Mass Times/Intentions 
 
 
 
Readings 
 
 
 
Reconciliation 

6:30am Ralph Humphries Family 
8:00am  Elizabeth Luetkenhaus 
5:30pm Deborah Anderson 
___________________________ 
1st Reading: Is 35:1-10 
Gospel: Lk 5:17-26____________  
 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

MONDAY  12.07.20 

6:30am  James M Davis 
8:00am  Norbert Rothermich 
7:00pm  Helen Marie Copeland 
___________________________ 
1st Reading: Is 40:25-31 
Eph 1:3-6,11-12 
Gospel: Lk 1:26-38___________ 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

6:30am Deceased CPPS 
8:00am Richard D Townsend 
 

____________________________ 
1st Reading: Is 40:25-31 
Gospel:  Mt 11:28-30___________ 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

WEDNESDAY 12.09.20 

“For thus says 
the Lord: When 

you call Me, 
and come and 
pray to Me, I 
will listen to 

you.  When you 
look for Me, 
you will find 

Me.  Yes, when 
you seek Me 
with all your 

heart, I will let 
you find Me…”  

 

Jeremiah 
29:10-13 

Week at a Glance 
TUESDAY  12.08.20 
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9:00am Sr. Mary Brendan Block 
5:00pm  Jack Begley 
 
___________________________ 
 
1st Reading: Zec2:14-17 
Gospel: Lk 1:26-38____________ 
 
4:00 - 4:45pm Church 
Or by appointment 

8:00 am Darlene Jones 
10:00 am  People of the Parish 
12:00 pm Byrne Heninger 
5:30 pm Pat Westhoff__________ 
1st Reading:  Acts 1:1-11 
2nd Reading: Eph 1:17-23 
Gospel: _       Lk 24:46-53_________ 
4:00-4:30 & 9:00-9:30pm  Chapel 
___________________________ 
RCIA 8:00am Hall C 
1:00 pm New Member Registration 
Hall C 
Life Teen 4:00 Hall C 

6:30am Living & Deceased CPPS 
parents & relatives 
8:00am Tom Groark 
___________________________ 
 
1st Reading: Is 41:13-20 
Gospel: Mt 11:11-15__________ 
 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 
 

THURSDAY  12.10.20 

6:30am  Glennon Hibbeler 
8:00am  Viola Vogt 
 
___________________________ 
 
1st Reading: Is 48:17-19 
Gospel: Mt 11:16-19___________ 
 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

FRIDAY  12.11.20 SATURDAY  12.12.20 
 

8:00am Mabel Nielsen 
10:00am  George & Mary Forbeck 
12:00pm  People of the Parish 
5:30pm  Marguerite Otalora 
___________________________ 
1st Reading: Is 61:1-2, 10-11 
2nd Reading:  1 Thes 5:16-24 
Gospel:  Jn 1:6-8,19-28________ 
 
By appointment 

SUNDAY  12.13.20 

St. Dominic High School Coat Drive 
  
Do you have a 2nd hand coats, jackets and accessories like scarves and gloves that you would like to 
donate? A group of St. Dominic students have organized a coat drive for their leadership class and 
would love to take those jackets off your hands to give to those in most need! For the next two 
weeks, there will be boxes in the back of church for you to place your jackets and coats. All the 
items donated will be brought to the St. Patrick’s center and donations will be picked up on November 
30th. Please make sure they are in good shape! Thank you for your donation to help those most in need 
keep warm this winter!  

 

PRAYER:  
A heart to 

heart with God 
"Our strength 
comes from 

the Eucharist" 

St. Francis … Pillar of Prayer 

 

       Feast of the  
       Immaculate Conception 

       December 8, 2020 
 

 

         The Immaculate Conception 
          means that the Blessed 
          Virgin Mary, whose  
          conception was brought 
            about the normal way, 
            was conceived without 
          original sin or its stain—
          that’s what "immaculate" 
           means: without stain. The 
        essence of original sin consists 
        in the deprivation of sanctify-
ing grace, and its stain is a corrupt nature. Mary was pre-
served from these defects by God’s grace; from the first 
instant of her existence she was in the state of sanctifying 
grace and was free from the corrupt nature original sin 
brings. We will celebrate Mary’s state of being 
“immaculate” and “full of grace” with Mass times listed:  
 

Monday, December 7th,  5:30pm in Church, Vigil Mass  
Tuesday December 8th,  6:30am, 8:00am & 7:00pm in 
Church  
 

*Please note that the 8:00am and  the 7:00pm Masses 
will be live-streamed. 

 

All are Welcome, Every 
TUESDAY!    

 
 

Please come and pray for peace and 
special intentions. The Rosary and 

Perpetual Help Devotions;   
Tuesdays at 6:15pm in the Chapel.   

Christmas Mass Schedule  
Note All  Chr istmas  Masses in 
Church will be Live-Streamed 
 

Christmas Eve: Thursday,  
December 24  
4:00pm 
4:15pm (Chapel) 
6:00pm  
10:00pm 
10:15pm (Chapel)  
 

Christmas Day: Friday,  
December 25 
8:00am 
10:00am 
12:00pm 
 

Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God 
Thursday, December 31:  
Vigil Mass: 5:30pm 
Friday, January 1: 9:00am & 11:00am  
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Veteran’s Essay Contest 
The St. Barnabas Holy Name Men’s Group sponsors a Veteran’s Essay Contest each year at As-
sumption.  The group determines a question(s) which need to be addressed in the essay and re-
quires a minimum of 100 words.  Spelling and grammar are important in the process of their re-
view and selection of the winners.  Both our 7th and 8th grade students have participated this year’s 
contest.  The question:  What do the American Flag and the Pledge of Allegiance mean to you?  
 

Following the end of our Veteran’s Day Prayer Service, Mrs. Terri Violet, Alderman Ward 3, 
Veteran, and a member of the St. Charles County Veteran’s Museum hosted the awards, while 
Mr. Bob Stahl, Moderator of the St. Barnabas Holy Name Men’s Club presented the winners with 
a ribbon and a monetary gift from the Holy Name Men’s Group: first place winner a check for 
$100, second place winners received $75 and third place winners received $50. 
 

After reading all of the essays, there were three students from each class who were chosen as win-
ners.   The Eighth grade winners include first place, Brannac Jeffries.  Here is an excerpt from his 
essay.  “I stand and salute the flag for all of the people that can’t.  I do this to honor all those who 
gave their lives for our freedom.” The second place winner is Josh Giesmann who stated, “We 
hold the flag and the pledge so dearly because they represent freedom and hope.  Hope for the 
present and the future.”  Third place essay winner is Abby Woytus.  In her 
essay she commented, “America is what it is today because of the brave and 
courageous people who put their lives on the line to ensure our safety.  They 
made amazing sacrifices.” 
 

Our Seventh grade winners were Colin Olsen – first place, Macy Collier – 
second place, and Belle Lutostanski – third place.   Colin believes that the 
Pledge of Allegiance is like a prayer to America, uniting everyone to trust 
God and unite all people in this nation.”  With the following words, Macy 
says that “The American flag tells us the story of America and the history 

behind it and the pledge shows that we care and respect our country.”  
Lastly, Belle says, “When I salute the flag and say the pledge about all of the freedoms I 
have in America. I can be who I am without fear.”               Congratulations to all! 

       
      A Power Point presentation 
        was shown as the students 
      were called forward by Terri 
           Violet to receive their prize.   

 

   From the Principal’s Pen 

FORMATION 
Continuous 
conversion 

of mind and 
heart 

"Following 
Jesus is the 
work of a 
lifetime" 

Thanks for reading about 
our school!    
 
 

Pat Hensley 1st row, left to right:  Dr. Hensley, Bob Stahl, Abby Woytus, Josh Giesmann,  
Brannac Jeffries, Colin Olsen, Macy Collier, Belle Lutostanski, Mrs. Terri Violet 
2nd row: Veterans from our area. 
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Sunday, November 6th ~  No Life Night due to Life Teen Winter Retreat 

. 

Mass at 5:30 pm ~ Life Night from 6:30-8:15pm ~ We will meet in LT HQ!                                           

Wednesday, December 9th: Hang Out @ LT HQ!                                                                          
Come and check out the entirely renovated Life Teen Headquarters (formerly known as the West 

House)! Teens, LT HQ is a place for you to come relax and have a snack, do some homework, recon-
nect with friends, core members, and youth ministry staff. LT HQ will be open from 6 – 8pm  

 
    

    This Weekend:  December 4-6                     
 

   Assumption Life Teen Winter Retreat 
 
 

Our teens will be on an incredible weekend with the 
Assumption Life Teen Family! Our retreat weekend 
will be filled with great food, impactful stories, crazy 
good fun, powerful prayer, s'mores, the Sacraments 
and so much more! Please pray for our teens, core 
team, and YM staff during this weekend! We will    
finish our retreat with the Life Teen Mass.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Due to COVID-19,   
our Life Nights look different than they  
normally would as our highest priority is the  
holiness and health of our teens.  
Here are the measures we are taking:  
 

* All Life Nights are held in a socially distant man-
ner. Teens may only share a sitting space with a sib-
ling or friend they   have regularly been in contact 
with. Hand sanitizer is always available. 
* In the event of rain, we will be in the Hall and 
spread out in a socially distant manner. 
* All teens must wear a mask any time they are inside 
a building or if an activity requires movement.  
 

Have a question?  Becky Whitaker,  
Director of Youth Ministry , 636-240-3721 ext. 243 OR becky.assumptionlt@gmail.com    

Connect with us on Instagram: @assumption_life_teen 

 

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

FORMATION 
Continuous 
conversion 

of mind and 
heart 

"Following 
Jesus is the 
work of a 
lifetime" 

  

@assumpƟon_life_teen         
    

Assumption Life Teen 
     
@assumption_LT 

L
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Stewardship Renewal – It’s not too late!   
 
 

Thank you to everyone who have turned in your commitment form or 
filled one out online! THANK YOU for your steadfastness and your dedi-
cation in helping us.  

If many of you are still praying about how to share your gifts of Time, Tal-
ent, and Treasure this year, thank you! We welcome your gifts in whatever 
ways you want to share them – they all are important and needed! Please 
pray with your family and ask God to guide you, and then bring your Com-
mitment Card with you to Mass, drop it off in one of the collection baskets 
in the back of church, mail it to the parish office, or fill one out online 
through our webpage! www.assumptionbvm.org.  

You will notice that in addition to our regular Time, Talent, and Treasure 
Commitment Form, we ask that you prayerfully consider your Prayer 
Commitment. You will also find a “Stewardship Commitment of Prayer 
& Faith” forms in the back of church for you to read through and pray 
about. Thank you for growing in faith with us!   

A Spiritual Journey 
This Advent, Assumption Parish will be giving out a special gift to help ignite a deeper 

spiritual journey through Advent and Christmas. The bundle includes music by The Vigil Project, reflections  

by Fr Dave Pivonka TOR, and a devotional companion booklet for you and your family or small group.  
 

Every bundle is carefully chosen and thoughtfully presented to be a journey that helps spiritually awaken,  

engage, and evangelize our parish community from the front pew to the fringes, especially this year given the  

state of our world and Church with COVID‐19. 
 

There are still bundles available in the back of church! Grab yours today! 
 

It’s simple, powerful, and cancel‐proof, so you can ensure you are well‐served this coming  

Advent & Christmas ‐ rain, shine, or pandemic! Make this Advent and Christmas one like never before! 
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Envelopes (223) & Checks 
Loose 
Electronic 
Total 

7/1/2020 - 11/15/2020 
 

$                414,056 
$         2,078 
$     232,522 
$             648,656 

“As each one has received a gift, use it to serve one another  
as good stewards of God’s varied grace.”     1Peter 4:10 

Loan Balance as of 8/31/2020: $1,495,819 

We are grateful to you for your presence, your participation, and your financial support of Assumption Parish. 

Our Gifts to God and Parish 

The Bible Teaches It (Mal 3:10-12) 
We Believe It (Acts 4:32-36) 

God Honors It (Gen 14:18-20) 
TITHING 

 

“As each one 
has received 

a gift, use it to 
serve one 
another as 
good stew-

ards of God’s 
varied grace.”   

 
- 1 Peter  

4:10 

 
 

St. Vincent de Paul … Pillar of Service 

November 22, 2020 
 

$         19,977 
$              109 
$         10,271 
$              30,357 

Needed to sustain our mission   $731,000 

December EARLY Bulletin deadlines: 
 

Bulletin for December 20th, Announcements due by Dec. 9th, Wednesday at 9:00am 
 

Bulletin for December 27th, Announcements due by Dec. 15th Tuesday at  9:00am 
 

Bulletin for January 2nd, Announcements due by Dec. 21st Monday at 9:00am 
 

Please send bulletin announcements to:  peggy.assumption@yahoo.com 

As we mentioned in previous bulletins, we were eagerly antici-
pating the BSA "Scouting for Food" food drive usually held 
the weekend before Thanksgiving. Unfortunately, due to con-
cerns over Covid exposures, that food drive was cancelled this 
year. Assumption's St. Vincent DePaul pantry, like so many 
others, relies on that food drive to sustain us throughout the 
year. We are again, calling on your generosity to help us stock 
up our shelves. The pantry needs canned fruits, vegetables, chili, soups, crackers, stews, pasta, 
pasta sauce, pancake mix and syrup, Mac n Cheese, pasta sides, rice sides, etc.  
 

For our upcoming Dec 12th Christmas program, we give our neighbors in need a Christmas 
meal. We will be serving at least 112 families. For this event, we especially need boxed 
mashed potatoes, gravy mixes, canned fruit, green beans, stuffing, and grocery store gift cards 
for our clients to purchase their holiday meat. These items are needed as soon as possi-
ble!  Food items may be placed in the SVDP bin in the Narthex. Gift cards may be placed in 
an envelope marked SVDP and dropped in the collection basket, placed in the metal box on 
the wall near the elevators, or dropped off at the parish office.   

 
Thank you for your overwhelming and continued support!! 
 

Your SVDP Pantry Team 

Christmas Give Away is December 12th! 
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The Advent Wreath Tradition & Meaning 
For many Christians, Advent wreaths are a favorite way to celebrate the month of December leading up to 
Christmas Day. Although Advent Wreaths are popular among Christians, many are not aware of the rich mean-
ing and symbolism embedded in the tradition. If we learn this meaning, we can appreciate it all the more! 

DARKNESS AND LIGHT 
The Advent candles readily demonstrate the strong contrast between darkness and light. In the Bible, Christ is 
referred to as the “Light of the World” contrasted with the darkness of sin. Human history spanned long ages 
before our prophesied Savior would finally make his appearance, and God’s promise to make all things new 
through him. 

As his Advent, or “coming” draws nearer another candle is lit, with each candle dispelling the darkness a little 
more. Thus, the Advent wreath helps us to spiritually contemplate the great drama of salvation history that sur-
rounds the birth of God Incarnate who comes to redeem the human race. 

SHAPE, NUMBER, AND COLOR  
SHAPE: The circular shape of the wreath, without beginning or end, symbolizes God’s complete and unending 
love for us—a love that sent his Son into the world to redeem us from the curse of sin.  It also represents eternal 
life which becomes ours through faith in Jesus Christ. 

NUMBER: The Advent Wreath traditionally holds four candles which are lit, one at a time, on each of the four 
Sundays of the Advent season.  Each candle represents 1,000 years.  Added together, the four candles symbol-
ize the 4,000 years that humanity waited for the world’s Savior—from Adam and Eve to Jesus, whose birth was 
foretold in the Old Testament. 

Some Advent wreath traditions also include a fifth white “Christ” candle, symbolizing purity that is lit on 
Christmas Eve or Christmas day.  Many circular wreaths can incorporate a white candle by adding a pillar can-
dle to the wreath center. 

COLOR: Violet is a liturgical color that is used to signify a time of prayer, penance, and sacrifice and is used 
during Advent and Lent.  Advent, also called “little Lent,” is the season where we spiritually wait in our 
“darkness” with hopeful expectation for our promised redemption, just as the whole world did before Christ’s 
birth, and just as the whole world does now as we eagerly await his promised return. 
 

THE FOUR WEEKS OF ADVENT 
During the first two weeks of Advent we light the first two purple candles. The Third Sunday of Advent is 
called Gaudete (Rejoice) Sunday. On this day we celebrate that our waiting for the birth of Jesus on Christmas 
day is almost over. Rose is a liturgical color that is used to signify joy, so we light the single pink candle on the 
third Sunday of Advent. 

Then on the fourth Sunday of Advent, the final purple candle is lit to mark the final week of prayer and penance 
as we wait expectantly for the soon-coming birth of the King of Kings. 

Traditionally, each of the four Advent candles have a deeper meaning which is depicted in the lovely Four 
Weeks of Advent Pewter Wreath: 

The 1st Sunday of Advent symbolizes Hope with the “Prophet’s Candle” reminding us that Jesus is   
coming. 

The 2nd Sunday of Advent symbolizes Faith with the “Bethlehem Candle” reminding us of Mary and 
Joseph’s journey to Bethlehem. 

The 3rd Sunday of Advent symbolizes Joy with the “Shepherd’s Candle” reminding us of the Joy the 
world experienced at the coming birth of Jesus. 

The 4th Sunday of Advent symbolizes Peace with the “Angel’s Candle” reminding us of the message of 
the angels: “Peace on Earth, Good Will Toward Men.”                                                                  

                          ~Excerpts taken from the Catholic Company 

 

SERVICE:  
Love in  
action 

"Truly I tell  
you,  

whatever  
you did for 

one of 
the least  
of these 

brothers and 
sisters of 
mine, you 

did for me."  
 

Matthew 
25:40   
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636.240.4474 

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION 
Religious instruction in the Catholic faith. Call 
636.240.1020 for information or to register. 

 
MINISTRY OF CONSOLATION 

For one-on-one grief support, contact Kris 
Bohn at 636.795.2611, and for information 
regarding our grief support series, which is held 
twice per year, contact Lynn Crews at 
294.0821. 
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